The Police Officer Rocco Laurie School

INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL 72
33 Ferndale Avenue Staten Island, NY 10314 PETER MACELLARI
(718) 698-5757 Fax: (718) 761-5928 Principal

June 26, 2018

Dear Parent/Guardian:

The New York City Department of Education is writing to inform you of new requirements in the New
York State immunization regulations that may affect your child.

e Four to five doses of DPT/TD are now required for all students. Previously, three doses were
required.

e Students entering the 7*" grade will be required to be vaccinated for meningitis. The vaccine is
medically known as MenACWY (quadrivalent meningococcal conjugate vaccine).

Please send in an updated immunization card or note from your doctor in September. Remember that
failure to have your child properly immunized may lead to exclusion from school.

For the full set of immunization requirements please visit www.nyc.gov/health or www.is72.org (parent
resources). If you have any questions regarding any of these vaccines, please discuss them with your
physician.

Sincerely,

sy

eter Macellari
Principal
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